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To:Members of the Portland City Council
From: Kate Snyder, Mayor

Danielle P. West, Interim City Manager
Date: June 5, 2023
Re: Correspondence to Governor Janet Mills

As you know, our City continues to be overwhelmed by a public demand for emergency shelter
and housing. While we have and will continue to creatively leverage the resources at our
disposal, we need coordination, policy change, and support at the State level to effectively
respond to the crisis at hand.

Enclosed is a letter to Governor Mills describing our challenges, efforts, and request for help.
Specifically, we ask for:

● The development of State-level capacity to coordinate services for asylum seekers;
● Additional shelters throughout Maine to meet the emergency shelter needs of all

Mainers; and
● Support of and funding for LD 1644, to support an increase in General Assistance

reimbursement.

We are aware of community concerns regarding the proliferation of encampments on public
property, and share those concerns. On Tuesday, June 13, from 5:30 - 8:00 PM, the City Council
and City Manager will host an in-person listening and information session to hear directly
from residents (both housed and unhoused), businesses, and other members of our
community. We will open the time together by sharing information about the City’s
multifaceted response to the myriad issues, and welcome any and all suggestions or creative
solutions.
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